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OREGON LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY

April 13, 2021


Dear Chair Prozanski, Vice-Chair Thatcher, and members of the committee:

I would like to put on the record, at the request of the Department of Justice, in terms of clarifying the intent of how there are two possible processes, one that goes through the Board of Parole and another that goes through the sentencing court. We see the intent here that in Section 5 (4)(c), the intent is for appointed counsel to submit the Medical Advisory Committee’s release recommendation to the Board of Parole when the applicant is eligible for release by the Board. If the person is not eligible for release by the Board, the applicant’s attorney may file a motion for release with the sentencing court. It is our intent that the Committee, if necessary, will further clarify this process, in accordance with our intent, through its rulemaking powers provided in Section 4(9).

Thank you Chair Prozanski. 

Sincerely,

Senator Dembrow
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